

## CYFA bonus June Board Meeting (Zoom Conference Call) – 6/22/20

**Attendance:** Laurie Wold, Dave Dexter, Brad Sanders, Jesse Westlund, Eric Simmons, Doug Driver, Rick Wagner, Mike Mock, Jess Zwart, Jeremy Nelson

### Notes:

Current Registration Numbers:

Grade	2020	2019
2nd	3	35
3rd	28	43
4th	30	49
5th	29	67
6th	45	57
7th	37	68
8th	38	NA
<b>Grand Total</b>	<b>210</b>	<b>319</b>

- Key Dates upcoming for 2020; changes highlighted
  - 3/29 MN Football Youth Coaching Clinic; PJ Fleck - cancelled
  - 4/6 Registration Opens
  - 4/18 Coaches clinic USA Football – in person cancelled – need to do on-line training
  - TBD Weigh-in @ Stadium/ CMS cafeteria is reserved also, moving to July
  - 7/14, 7/16, 7/21, 7/23 Summer Clinic – Stadium need 5- 8:30pm – Jess Z to contact Theresa Johnson
  - 7/22 Draft date & Coaches Meeting in HSW media room
  - 7/22 – 7/25 Rostering, Coaches communicate team assignments
  - 7/27 – 7/29 Football camp for 8<sup>th</sup> grade, 6:30 – 8pm
  - 8/3 – 8/5 Football camp for 2<sup>nd</sup> – 7<sup>th</sup> grades
  - 8/3 Team Meetings/ Events/ establish culture
  - 8/10 Team practice, no contact
  - 8/11 – 8/13 Grade wide practice
  - 8/17 Team practice; contact, full pads
  - TBD jerseys arrive
  - TBD Team Pictures
  - 8/29 Combine – Stadium, start at 2pm
  - 8/29 Back to Football Night; 2<sup>nd</sup> - 8<sup>th</sup> grades
  - 8/30 Opening day for 2 – 6 grades
  
- Football is HIGH RISK sport in MN. What are we hearing? July 1<sup>st</sup> games can start for hockey, which was also HR; tourneys starting 7/11; MYAS games starting 7/6; likelihood of season is improving

- Pushing both weigh-in events and football clinics to July – need to determine dates; print waivers and have paper copies and send electronically; Dave will wait to hear what facility rules are for messaging
- Combine is moved to “Back to Football” night 8/29, early afternoon if still happening
- Baseball season being lengthened could impact football; if fall ball happens, we’ll have to try and coordinate with that league
- Summer Clinic update – need more coaches and varsity players
- Budget; Current account balance is ~\$52K
- Jeremy will get insurance renewed and email binder to Laurie and Jess for Facilities – confirmed there is no option for refund if there is no season.
- Jess will reserve the stadium for the clinics and find out if there’s specific COVID rules about facility use; will find out about weigh-ins potentially by concession area during clinics; check on ability to sell equipment during the weigh-ins, also
- Mike to confirm coach equipment/ bags are good to go
- Sportsline Photography is excited to get back to it! Laurie needs target dates and will schedule
- Mailings are going out to 6- 8 grade students; \$0.40/ page, Diggins said 260/ grade, if we do 6 & 7<sup>th</sup> grade, 520 = \$208 for letter or \$416 letter + flyer
- PO Box needs payment - \$130/ year- Laurie will send picture of invoice to Jeremy
- Communication to all members on 6/9 regarding registration extension until 7/15, refunds, clinics/camps, COVID19, etc..
- Dave will send another update for weigh ins, clinic, registration, COVID, etc.
- Eric will send Dave’s communication to Flag – willing to advertise on social media and would have table for tackle at flag games, want CYFA to advertise for them and to have a table at the clinics and weigh-in – Jess will check with facilities on this also.
- 8<sup>th</sup> grade update; Greg sent email to incoming 8<sup>th</sup> graders

The next board meeting will be July 6<sup>th</sup>, details TBD.